COMMON SENSE PREVAILS AND THE DROVERS INN IS SAVED

The planning committee of East Dorset District Council ruled on Tuesday 23rd June to save the Drovers Inn, Gussage All Saints, from change of use to a single dwelling.  They turned down the planning application that has been the subject of much interest and discussion over the past 6 months, declaring that there was insufficient evidence to support Marstons Brewery’s claim that the business was not viable. The committee voted in favour of the local residents’ action group who had submitted their own business case and professional viability reports, and commended them on their comprehensive case study and professional approach to retaining this community asset for future generations.

The Gussage Community Benefit Society will now focus on the job in hand, which is to buy and refurbish the freehold of the pub and recruit an experienced tenant to run the business.  Their vision is a great traditional country pub, serving really good quality food at sensible prices, and giving excellent customer service in a warm inviting atmosphere.  Mal Madell, treasurer, who has lived in the village for 30 years, said, “We want to regain its reputation of being the favourite “destination” pub it used to be.  Situated in the Cranborne Chase, it was always popular with walkers, riders and cyclists, and people came just for a peaceful visit to sit and enjoy the view.   It’s great for families away from the hustle and bustle of town life.”

Top priority is raising the funds needed to buy the property, and Community Shares are being offered to help finance it.  In the four weeks since launching the Initial Share Offer, £120,000 has been pledged, and with another 12 days to go before the closing date of the 5th July they hope to meet their target.  A long- term bank loan has been agreed in principle for the balance.  If you would like to become a Shareholder in The Drovers Inn, full details can be found on www.droversinngussage.com. .

With every reason to celebrate, residents and visitors to Gussage All Saints will be gathering at the Village Hall on Friday 26th June when the 60/70s rock band “Repeat Offenders” will be performing from 8 till late.  Proceeds from £7.50 entry will all go to raise funds for the Save the Drovers Campaign, by kind donation from the band that used to enjoy playing at the pub before it closed last November.  There will be a bar and refreshments available and it should be a great night.  All are most welcome and you will have a chance to find out more about the campaign.

